
JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGE

The need for a “No material or non-substantive change” is due to the fact that the information 

collection needed to differentiate between those individuals whose address is outside the United States 

and those individuals whose address is inside the United States. For example, for those who indicated 

they live outside the US, fields needed to be added to the data entry page that allowed them to enter 

their country and region or province. Similarly, the zip code fields for these individuals were removed. 

There were no other changes made to the information collection process or to the burden estimates.


